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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2023 

Term 2 
Week 9 

28 & 29 June 
 

School Photo 

Days 
 

Week 10 

3 to 7 July 
 

NAIDOC Week 

‘For Our Elders’ 
 

7 July 

School Finishes 

at 2:00pm 

 

Term 3 
 

24 July 

First Day—Term 3 

 

1 September 

Pupil Free Day 

 

4 September 

School Closure 

Day 

Leadership News 
 

Dear Families,  

As we approach the middle of the school year, it is a great time for 
students to start reflecting on their goals for the second half of the 
year. Working towards a goal is a great way to stay focussed        
on what you want to achieve, whether it be maths, English, sport, 
music, social or personal goals. Take the time to have a chat with 
your child about their goals for the second half of the year and 
start making a plan on how they can achieve them!  

 

Now that winter has started, and brought the cold wet weather along with it, it is        
important that children have appropriate clothes for cold, wet weather. A reminder that 
children need to wear school uniform to keep them warm, which means school jumpers, 
or plain jumpers that are maroon or bottle green. Students should not be wearing    
clothing with non-school pictures and words on the front. If you need a new school 
jumper, these can be purchased from the front office. You can also purchase plain   
maroon or bottle green jumper from local shops.  

 

Music update - Last Saturday, it was great to 
see not just one, but two students from The 
Pines School performing on the 
stage of Elder Hall at Adelaide 
University. Inspired by Isaia, who 
joined The Adelaide Youth    

Orchestra last year, Tiffany 
from Room 29, had her first  public performance with the group on the 
weekend, after also winning a scholarship to be part of their Junior Winds 
group this year. It was wonderful to see two students from The Pines 
School music program having such an amazing experience  due to their 
hard work and persistence in music. If your child is in the instrumental music program 
this year and is looking for an extra challenge, auditioning for the Adelaide Youth     
Orchestra, or joining a community band or orchestra is another great way to progress 
with learning an instrument. Please speak with Sonia M if you would like more           
information about some of the music opportunities that are available to students    
learning a musical instrument. 

 

Sports update - Last week we had two teams of students            
representing our school in SAPSASA events. The boys’ soccer team 

went to Gepps Cross to play and they did very well, winning on the 
day.  

The girls’ netball team played at Greenwith PS 
and they also played well but did not win. We are proud of all the 
students who represented our school so well. Thank you to the 
teachers who looked after these teams.  



 



 
Dear families at The Pines School, 

We would like to invite all families that are able, to 

donate non-perishable items for our School 

Community Food Cupboard. This cupboard will give us 

the opportunity to support families, with some 

emergency food, to help them out when they are 

struggling. 

We need Non-perishable items like: cans of soup, 

baked beans, cans of vegetables and fruit etc. Pasta or 

rice, cereal, noodles, pasta sauce, biscuits, sweet and 

savoury. 

At school there is going to be some boxes labelled Food Donations 

for you to place your items in. One box will be in the front office, 

the other box will be just through the doors on the school side of 

the front office there will also be a box in the middle of the 40s 

building and one in the corridor of Room 1,2,3,4 and one in each of 

the houses for Year 2s. 

Times are hard and we want you to know that we are there for each 

other at The Pines school. We understand it is sometimes easier to 

give than to receive, but we want to encourage you that if you are 

struggling, you can talk to someone at school so we can discretely 

support you.  

Yours faithfully, 

The Team at The Pines School 

 

For your information Breakfast club is now open on a Monday morning for cereal as well 

as Tuesday and Friday mornings for toast. All are welcome 8.30am to 8.50am. 

 
 



 

 

Upper Primary Science 

 

 

In Term 2 we have been learning about Chemical Sciences. We have been exploring states of matter 

(liquid, solids and gas) and properties of different materials and substances.  In week 6 we had an 

incredible opportunity to see a science performance with scientist Nitro Nat.  

We explored what happened when we added bicarbonate 

soda and vinegar. Students used rockets to pour the 

ingredients together and watched on in delight as the 

rockets took off.  We also watched what happened when 

we mixed bicarbonate soda and vinegar together in a 

beaker.  

Nitro Nat explained acid and bases to us. The warm 

colours (red and yellow) were the acids and the cool 

colours (purple and blue) were bases. We learnt the 

correct term for something clear is colourless.  

We watched some experiments using fire. This was a 

highlight for a lot of students. We were able to see flames 

of different colours. We learnt that a safety flame is 

orange and while still very hot, it is cooler than the other 

colours. We were able to see flames that were green, red, 

purple and blue. 

The final experiment for the day was 

elephant toothpaste and as you can see 

this was a very impressive experiment. 

Overall students had a great day learning 

about science.  



 

 



 



 


